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TO THE HONORABLE DAVID Y. IGE, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 

My name is J.P. Schmidt, State Insurance Commissioner, testifying on behalf of 
the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs. The Department strongly 
supports this Administration bill, which seeks to allow children up to the age of 27 to be 
covered as a dependent child under their parent's health insurance. 

Currently, children up to the age of 23 who are in college are covered under the 
prevalent health care plan. This bill broadens the coverage at the option of the parent 
and will help people who in this difficult economy are unable to get jobs or who are 
unable to go to college due to the increasing expense. Parents can fairly judge whether 
this benefit is necessary or not for their children and this bill gives them the choice to 
provide that benefit if they deem it necessary. 

If young people in this age category have jobs, then they will get health insurance 
through their employer and they will not need this bill. This bill is targeted at young 
people who may be uninsured and who may find it difficult to obtain non group health 
insurance at an affordable price. By bringing more of the healthier, young uninsured 
population into the insured system, premiums may become more affordable for the 
majority of people because premiums are spread among a larger pool of people. In 
addition, when uninsured people rely only on emergency room care, the cost of care 
tends to be more expensive because they do not get treatment early on that can 
prevent more serious illnesses. Providing more people with insurance can therefore 
help to reduce underlying healthcare costs. 

We thank the Committee for the opportunity to testify, and ask for your favorable 
consideration. 
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The following corrections have been made in bold letters. 

Testimony for Committee on Health 2/5/2ele at 2:55 PM SB 2698 
> 
> Conference room: e16 
> Testifier position: Strongly support 
> Testifier will be present: NO 
> Submitted by: Lynn Murakami-Akatsuka 
> Organization: Individual 
> Address: 45-6e6 Keole Street; Kaneohe, HI 96744 
> E-ail: lkakatsu@hawaii.rr.com 
> Submitted on: 2/4/2ele 
> 
> Comments: I strongly support this bill. Young people that have 
> completed school and past the age of majority do not have health 
> insurance coverage if they are unable to secure full time work during 
> this current economy or only offerd less than 2e hours per week in 
> their job. They will *not *to go to the doctor for illnesses because 
> they are unable to pay for the doctor's visit or to purchase 
> prescriptions at full price. This bill will enable parents to help 
> their children to obtain immunizations, e.g., H1Nl vaccination, DPT, 
> as well as receive immediate medical care if necessary due to a 
> chronic condition, e.g., asthma, bronchitis, etc. *or acute 
> condition.* Our young adults do not have access for coverage as our 
> young children *in low income families *under the Children's Health 
> Insurance Program. 
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